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Marina Ahmad AM 

Chair of the Police and Crime Committee 

 

 

(Sent by email) 30 June 2025 

 

Dear Pippa  

 

The Committee’s investigation into public order policing  

 

Many thanks for the Met’s response to our April 2025 report: Public order policing – the Met’s 

approach.  

The Committee really appreciates the Met’s engagement with our report, and welcomes clarification 

on several points and recommendations.  

The Committee would be grateful if the Met could provide the following information:  

• Further details of the Met’s internal campaign to encourage greater sign up to public order 

training at level 2 that the Met states is already in place, mentioned in response to 

Recommendation 5. 

• Further details of the mental health support the Met states it is providing for officers who 

have undertaken extensive public order duties, mentioned in response to Recommendation 

6. 

• Further details of the scope, remit and findings, and a copy of the review into Operation 

Enable covering 2024/25, which the Met states has already been completed, in response to 

Recommendation 9. 

I would be grateful if you could send your response to Philip Lewis at Philip.lewis@london.gov.uk by 

25 July 2025. The Committee will publish your response so that there is transparency about what the 

Committee has received.  

 

Please contact Philip Lewis if you have any questions about the investigation. 

 
City Hall 
Kamal Chunchie Way 
London 
E16 1ZE 

Tel: 020 7983 4000 
www.london.gov.uk 
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Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Marina Ahmad AM 

Chair of the Police and Crime Committee 
 


